Dear Allentown Friends and Neighbors,

We at The Allentown Village Initiative, Inc., a historic preservation-based, community service organization, want to share this "Short History of Allentown" with you to enjoy! At our website, you will find that we are committed to promoting a sense of community, revitalizing and enhancing the downtown, and beautifying the town generally by strengthening those characteristics which make us special. This document took the authors almost eight months to upgrade in order to share it with you. We hope you will take your time reading it and be as amazed, as we are at TAVI, at the importance of our unique, 'special place'.

Living or working in a small community like Allentown requires advanced citizenship. The Borough has a small staff and a limited budget which cannot be enhanced without raising taxes. Service organizations in town are the backbone of our feeling of community and allow us to enjoy an enriched nostalgic lifestyle. On the reverse side of this letter, we have listed a few organizations where you can volunteer. We hope each of you will find a place to contribute a few hours of your time per week to assist these organizations. You could help beautify our town, keep the library going, or help protect our residents, businesses and property owners through the First Aid Squad or Hope Fire Company. Alternately, you might help keep our cherished Harvest Festival or Memorial Day Parades continuing for years to come. There are so many ways to volunteer.... everyone needs you!

In the meantime....Enjoy reading Allentown's unique and inspiring story and let me know what you think!

Happy Holidays!

Sincerely,

Martha Ploshay, President The Allentown Village Initiative, Inc. cell – (609) 529-4524 email – <u>ploshay@juno.com</u> website – <u>www.allentownvinj.org</u>

WELCOME VOLUNTEERS!

The Allentown Village Initiative, Inc.

Martha Ploshay, President email – <u>ploshay@juno.com</u> phone – (609) 529-4524

website - www.allentownvinj.org

The Allentown Business & Community Association

Heather Saracen, President email – <u>heathersaracen@yahoo.com</u> phone – (609) 208-0544 website – <u>www.allentownnj.com</u>

The Allentown Public Library Association

Joan Ruddiman, President email – <u>joan.ruddiman@gmail.com</u> phone – (609) 259-7565

Hope Fire Company, Inc.

Jeff Fenton, Vice-President phone – (609) 649-2960

Allentown First Aid Squad, Inc.

Mike Conroy, President cell – (609) 994-4055

Allentown Lions Club

Dave Strobino, Director email – <u>david.strobino@limbachine.com</u> phone – (609) 259-3364

The Villagers of Allentown

Anna Malsbury, Co-Director phone – (609) 758-3711 email – calanna@att.net phone – (609) 259-0393 Teri Bowers, Co-Director

The Allentown Garden Club

Donna Mottola, President email – <u>donnamottola@yahoo.com</u> phone – (609) 259-2249 website- www.allentowngardenclub.net Allentown-UF Meals on Wheels Melinda Brown, Co-Coordinator email – melcbrown3@gmail.com phone – (609) 259-7649

Deb Smetanka, Co-Coordnator phone – (609) 577-2624